# **RitL General Services Call 1-09-2016**

## Attending Call

Aarkey Stormy Sherrie
Alena (Zee) Franki Johanna
Bill Mags Mita

#### 1<sup>st</sup> point – Steering Committee Set Up

Tabling until next General Services call and come back to it due to the challenge of figuring out how many and who can be on it, etc. The challenge is who and how many people can be on it for it to function efficiently.

## 2<sup>nd</sup> point – Proposed Wording Changes for Steps and Traditions

Continuing discussion regarding the wording changes that were proposed for the steps and traditions in June 2015 followed by a vote. Proposed changes are to replace "God" with "Higher Power" & "He/Him" to "It". Aarkey read through the proposed changes again. Everyone was given the chance to share. After sharing, a vote was called by Aarkey and was seconded by Zee.

## **VOTE to change God to Higher Power**

Aarkey - YesMita - YesMags - YesAlena (Zee) - YesStormy - NoSherrie - YesBill - NoFranki - YesJohanna - No

Motion passed with 6 for and 3 against.

#### 3<sup>rd</sup> point - Meeting format ideas, suggestions and feedback

We are getting more e-mails from members of groups that are struggling to keep going or who want to start a meeting.

- Step Meeting
- Speaker Meeting
- Meetings and Topics while at conferences

It was suggested by putting a post in the RitL group on FL regarding the idea of topics etc. to get input. One suggested topic set is sub-drop, top-drop and conference drop.

# <u>Treasury Report - Stormy</u>

Current prudent reserve minimum is: \$250

\$547.80 in prudent reserve \$60 website domains due in June (\$30 each domain) Last batch of patches paid off to Stormy (Patches ordered in batches of 20 @ \$200): 12 remaining

# **New Business**

# **Aarkey: Motion to increase PR to \$300**

Aarkey - YesMita - YesMags - YesAlena (Zee) - YesStormy - YesSherrie - YesBill - YesFranki - YesJohanna - Yes

Zee: Wouldn't it be great to have an ODAT for RitL if there is any interest in it. She would like to start a thread in the RitL group to see if people are interested and will post things there. No objections to starting this project were brought; Sherrie and Mags volunteered to help.

## **Aarkey: Motion to research medallions for RitL**

Revisiting researching purchasing medallions for RitL now that we have more of a prudent reserve.

Mita has a connection for getting patches less expensive. He has also created a vector file from when he ordered stickers last year so that may reduce set up costs.

Stormy has an original coin that was used in the beginning; if we want to consider those. It is not a RitL specific coin; pictured below.



Available online at: <a href="http://www.peopleschoicerecovery.com">http://www.peopleschoicerecovery.com</a>.

Aluminum coin: \$.99 Brass coin: \$1.99 Enamel coin: \$19.99

Aarkey advised that 2016 will be his last year of General Services service work other than website work etc. as it is time for him to rotate out of service.

April 9th @ 1pm for next General Svcs

Closed the meeting with the "We" version of the Serenity Prayer.